The Honourable John Baird
Minister of the Environment
House of Commons Ottawa, Ontario 

May 10, 2007 

Re: Alberta Oil Sands Emissions 

Dear Minister Baird: 

Your May 7, 2007 announcement with regard to Alberta oil sands emissions and Canadian pesticide standards does not address the urgent and serious needs to address GHG emissions in Canada, or the need to regulate pesticide use. This is an issue that affects Canada’s sovereignty and fails to protect the environment. 

The Alberta oil sands contribute significantly to the GHG emissions of Canada, not simply Alberta or the North. The current rapid expansion of the oil sands combined with your recent decisions to restrict the intensity of emissions, but not the total emissions, will add significantly more pollutants to the atmosphere. 

Your government’s decision to exempt the oil sands from new limits on harmful emissions, particularly nitrogen oxide, contradicts your stated desire “to promote the importance of protecting our two most precious resources, the environment and children.” 

Canada needs an energy policy that can provide energy to eastern Canada should an international energy supply crisis occur. By increasing production to supply a higher share of our oil and gas to the US we not only create environmental degradation in Canada but also must continue to provide this proportion to the United States (US) because of the North American Free Trade Agreement’s (NAFTA) proportionality clause. Please reconsider this action. 

Similarly, the announcement to relax pesticide standards in order to harmonize them with the U.S. and Mexico is troubling. When the Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement and the subsequent NAFTA were being negotiated, Canadians were assured that the highest standards would prevail in the event of conflict. Why then are Canadians being asked to relax our standards? With the proliferation of pesticides now in use and the paucity of research on their synergistic relationships and long term effects on life, we should not be discussing a lowering of standards through participation in a Security and Prosperity Partnership.

Founded in 1919, CFUW is a national, voluntary, self funded, non-partisan organization of close to 10,000 women university graduates in 122 Clubs across Canada, who are working to improve the status of women and girls, education, the environment, justice and human rights. CFUW is a non-government organization with special consultative status at the United Nations and belongs to the Education Sector of the Canadian Commission to UNESCO. CFUW is one of 82 affiliates of the International Federation of University Women (IFUW) which has special consultative status with the UN. 

Yours sincerely,

CFUW President
